
 
 

 
Hortifrut S.A. 

 
Santiago, June 4, 2024 

Mrs 
Solange Berstein Jáuregui 
Chairwoman 
Comisión para el Mercado Financiero 
Av. Libertador Bernardo O´Higgins 1449 
Present 
 
For my consideration: 
 
   In accordance with the provisions of Article 9° and the second 
paragraph of Article 10° of Law N° 18,045, and the provisions of General Standard N° 
30, duly authorized by the Board of Directors, I hereby inform the Financial Market 
Commission, as a MATERIAL FACT of Hortifrut S.A. (“Hortifrut” or the “Company”), the 
following: 

 

•  As of July 1, 2024, Mr. Héctor Enrique Luján Valladolid will take over as Chief 
Executive Officer of the Company, in charge of Hortifrut's worldwide business. 
Mr. Luján, a Mexican nationality, will initially be based in the United States. 
Attached is a press release with more information about our new CEO. 
 

•  To strictly comply with Article 49 of Law N° 18,046 and Article 88 of its 
Regulations, the current Corporate Administration and Finance Manager, Mr. 
Juan Carlos Toro Ruiz-Tagle, will also assume the position of General Manager 
of Corporate Services and will be the legal representative of the Company. 
 

•  In accordance with the above, and following a previously agreed succession 
plan, as of July 1, 2024, I will leave the position of Chief Executive Officer of the 
Company. I will remain linked to Hortifrut as Director of Subsidiaries, including 
Naturipe in the United States and strategic projects to be defined with the Board 
of Directors. 

 
     Best regards,  
 
   Juan Ignacio Allende Connelly 
   CEO 
   Hortifrut S.A. 


